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Ms Elizabeth Tannehill
Mason Chemical Company
721 W Algonquin Road
Arlington Heights, IL 60005

20|2-

Subject Maquat® MQ2525M-50 DWP
EPA Registration No 10324-182
Application Dated April 24, 2012

i EPA Receipt Date May 2, 2012

Dear Ms Tannehill,

The following amendment, submitted in connection with registration under the Federal
Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA), section 3 ( C ) (7) (A) as amended, is
acceptable with comments listed below

i

• Response to EPA letter dated 4/11/12
i

Conditions

Revise the "For Use on Refillable Containers with Commercial/Industrial Uses" as follows

• Add the following statement to the section beginning "Cleaning the container before final
disposal " and ending " is the responsibility of the refiller " Add " When empty return

' to point of sale for refilling "

• Add the following statements to both the Container Handling/Residue Removal
1 Instructions for all refillable containers except fixed tank containers as well as fixed

tanks Revise to begin "Refillable container Refill this container -with pesticide only
Do not reuse this container for any other purpose To clean the container "

• Add the following statement to both the Container Handling/Residue Removal
Instructions for all refillable containers except fixed tank containers as well as fixed
tanks Revise to end as follows "Puncture or dispose of in a sanitary landfill or by

I other yrocedures avvroved by State and local authorities "
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• \ Add the following statements to the Container Handling/Residue Removal Instructions
for fixed tanks Revise to include " application equipment or a mix tank and continue
to drain for 10 seconds after the flow begins to drip Insert pressure rinsing nozzle in the
side of the container and rinse at about 40 PSIfor at least 30 seconds Dram for 10
seconds after the flow begins to drip Dram nnsate into application "

General Comments
i

This letter supersedes the letter dated July 25, 2012 Should you have any questions
concerning this letter, please contact Emilia Oiguenbhk at (703) 347-0199 or Velma Noble at
(703) 308-6233

Sincerely,

Velmk Noble
Product Manager (31)
Regulatory Management Branch I
Antimicrobials Division (751 OP)


